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GENERAL COMMENTS 

UCC had less than 24 hours to evaluate the proposals for SPIKE, Critical Thinking, Communication in English, Communication in Turkish. Therefore, our analysis was hurried and may be incomplete and not as thorough as we would like.  

UCC believes that these university-wide courses should be debated at different academic platforms before implementation is considered. Therefore, UCC is not in a position to recommend or not recommend any particular matter. In this light we have provided some comments based on the proposal GEED191-192.
UCC also needs to point out that:
1. The scope of the GE Department must be fully defined as well as limited to areas where no relevant hosting department exists. E.g., courses such as “Fishing”, “Scuba Diving”, “Dancing”, “Rock Climbing” with no obvious hosting department may be offered by GE. Otherwise academic ownership of common courses like English, Math, Computer, History, Turkish by the GE Department will be against the principle of academic diversity of the GE philosophy. 

2. Ideally, GE Department should function as a coordinating/administrative unit and not an academic unit except for the types of courses stated in number 1.

3. Accordingly, the hosting department for the English courses should not be the General Education department as more appropriatre unit(s) already exist(s) in EMU. UCC believes that the most appropriate unit is the School of Foreign Languages similar to the case in various universities. 

4. According to the guidelines approved by the Senate regarding the course coding the field code of the proposed courses should be ENGL or a similar one.
5. As for the coordination of English Courses with Critical Thinking Skills courses please see the remarks made in the UCC Report on GEED111-112-Critical Thinking Skills Course.

6.  The contents of the GEED191-192 courses do not appear to exclusively focus on English language development. Instead they are becoming tutorials for the Critical Thinking Skills Courses. 
7. The way the reading material is compiled and bound (to be sold in the bookstore) can lead to ethical and legal problems (breach of Copyright laws).  

UCC would like to reiterate that it can not take a position on whether to recommend or not to recommend this course proposal. UCC strongly encourages all interested parties to seek immediate solutions for these fundamental problems through consensus.
